From: <u>Carla Happel</u>
To: <u>City Council</u>

Subject: Proposed LID Code Changes

Date: Monday, November 21, 2016 2:36:37 PM

Dear Shoreline City Council,

I am a resident of Shoreline and I want clean water. That is why I support making low-impact development principles and practices the preferred and commonly used approach to development in Shoreline.

Polluted stormwater runoff is the biggest source of toxic pollutants in Puget Sound and study after study has shown that low-impact development approaches and green infrastructure are far better than traditional approaches to stormwater management for protecting water quality.

I urge this City Council to do more to protect water quality. I support broad-sweeping code changes that promote low-impact development and improve protection for water quality in Shoreline and in Puget Sound.

Regards, Carla Happel 104 N 178th St Shoreline, WA 98133 cghappel@yahoo.com